
Council Meeting 

April 23, 2025 

The Maysville Board of Aldermen met in regular session on Wednesday, April 23, 

2025 at 6:00 pm pursuant to the Missouri Sunshine Law 610.021. 

Mayor Ronnie Pearl called the meeting to order with the following members 

present: Clint Sollars, Darrell Conley, Larry Zieber and Amy Justus. 

Also present was City Clerk Pat Fisher-Johnson, Jeff Tucker, Kelsey Antle and 

Robert Walser. 

The meeting was called to order and Mayor Pearl led us in the pledge followed by 

a prayer from Alderman Zieber. 

Alderman Ziber made a motion to approve the consent agenda. Seconded by 

Alderman Justus. Motion carried. 

Jeff Tucker and Kelsey Antle were present to ask the city to close the road 

between some lots off Sycamore if they are sold. After discussion, the board 

stated if the lots were sold, they would close and transfer ownership as long as we 

have utilities easements. 

Robert was here to see where we are on the sewer project. He asked that we 

check the lines from Water Street to the lagoons. Robert has had a little back up 

and it didn’t rain that much. 

Pat reported one of the summer helpers has already started and the other one 

hasn’t showed up yet. Pat presented the board with a new application. Board 

agreed to hire him and if the second hire does show up, we will have three 

because there is plenty that can be done. Alderman Zieber made a motion to 

hire Robert Stinley. Seconded by Alderman Justus. Motion carried. 

Alderman Sollars gave a report for the laborers. Been mowing, dumping trash at 

parks and lake, purchased a grease gun, changed oil in water truck, met with 

supplier for asphalt, removed some old signs and other projects.



Alderman Sollars would like to start doing safety meetings. He would like to grade 

Railroad but he is going to need gravel so he will get that ordered. 

The board discussed the street cut policy and that it needs to be reviewed. 

The board then did some budget review for the 2025-26 budget. 

The board asked City Clerk to prepare new water and sewer rate ordinance for 
reviews, Water rates will be increased from $22.50 to $24.50 for the first 1000 
gallons then each additional 1000 will go from $11.00 to $12.00. 

The sewer rates will also be viewed for an increase. Sewer rates will go from 
$12.00 to $14.00 for the first 1000 gallons then each additional 1000 will go from 
$6.50 to $8.00. 

The board discussed changing meetings back to Monday evenings for the summer 
months. Therefore, our next meeting will be May 12t and due to Memorial Day 
the second meeting for May will be May 27%" beginning at 6:00 pm. 

With no further business, Larry made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by 
Alderman Sollars. Motion carried. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm. 
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